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Great Basin College
Student Government Association
Minutes
12:30 P.M. March 21st, 2014
Battle Mountain – GBC BM 1
Elko – Ronald V. Hicks SGA Senate Chambers LCSL 122
Ely – GBC 118
Pahrump – PVC 120

Winnemucca – GBC 109
I. Call to Order 12:33PM
II. Roll Call

Executive Board

Alex Porter, President



Present
Isaac Duran, Vice President


Present
DeMarynee Saili, Secretary


Present
Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate

Present
Battle Mountain Senator

Rebecca Linville




Arrived (12:38PM)
Elko Senators
Laura Avila




Present
Amanda Phizacklea



Present
Bryce Powell




Present
Kevin Powell




Present
Maribel Vera




Present
Ely Senators
Lisa Harrison




Excused
Paula Moore




Excused
Pahrump Senators

Jacqueline Lopez




Present
Kip Magee





Present
Winnemucca Senators
Yezenia Poulsen




Present
Marisela Ramirez




Present
III. Introduction of Guests






     Information Only
Elko: Director of Environmental Health, Safety and Security, Pat Anderson; President Mark Curtis (arrived 12:44PM); Vice President for Student Services, Lynn Mahlberg; President of The Battle Born Veterans Club, Joe Micke;  Adult Learner Concierge, Pat Johnson; and Pathways Specialist, Nicole Reggiatore. 

Pahrump: Tommy Miller.
IV. Public Comment
                                                 
                             Information Only
· Vice President for Student Services, Lynn Mahlberg, introduced the two new employees. Pat Johnson who is the Adult Learner Concierge and Nicole Reggiatore who is the Pathways Specialist. She is excited that they have joined GBC, and their offices are located in Berg Hall. 
V. Approval of Agenda






  For Possible Action
A. Senator K. Powell moved to approve the agenda for March 21st, 2014. Senator Phizacklea seconded. DISCUSSION: The date on the header needs to be changed to March 21st instead of March 14th. Motion passes unanimously. 
VI. Approval of Minutes






  For Possible Action
A. Vice President Duran moved to approve the minutes for March 14th, 2014. Senator K. Powell seconded. DISCUSSION: None. Motion passes unanimously. 
VII. President’s Report 






     Information Only
President Alex Porter discussed current SGA events and his current activities as SGA 
President:

· He had his weekly meeting with Vice President of Student Services, Lynn Mahlberg, on Wednesday. They talked about Senate Bill (SB) 391, and it was a short meeting so that was all they were able to talk about. 

· There was supposed to be an E-Learning Taskforce meeting on Wednesday, but it was canceled. Currently the workgroups are looking at different vendors to bring in software programs, and they didn’t want to talk prematurely about the different ideas when meetings are occurring. 
· He and the other Executive Board Officers had a meeting with John Albrecht on Thursday. They were recognized by legal counsel, John Albrecht, for their hard work. John Albrecht said that it makes his job a lot easier when he doesn’t have to worry about keeping SGA in line.
· He and Vice President Duran attended the Faculty Senate meeting this morning, and he was invited to speak on behalf of the students about the faculty workload policy. He said that it was well received, and he saw a lot of note taking by the members. He hopes to see changes in the future. 
VIII. Vice President’s Report






     Information Only
Vice President Isaac Duran discussed current SGA events and his current activities as 
SOLAR Programming Board Chair:
· He said that the past two weeks have been long, and he is ready for spring break. He apologized for not being an attentive Officer as he should have been. He also wishes everyone a safe and fun spring break. 
· He gave an update about the Aggies group and what they have been working on in the past few weeks. He received a memo from the Aggies Advisor, Heather Steel, which addressed the change in the Executive Board members with a recent resignation of the president (See Attached). 
· He also mentioned that President Porter nominated him to be the Student Representative for the Periodic Presidential Evaluation Committee, which will be evaluating President Curtis. There will be multiple meetings of this committee, the first will be taking place the week of April 28th, and he said that he is excited about his committee.

· He and the rest of the Executive Board, along with Director of Environmental, Safety and Security, Pat Anderson, met with GBC’s legal counsel, John Albrecht on Thursday. They had discussed several topics including clubs and organizations and structure of the meetings. John Albrecht had advised them to discontinue the different committees on the SGA agenda. John Albrecht said that it would save them a lot of hassle because if they were to have committees, they would fall under Nevada Open Meeting Law. This means that the committee chair would have to post their agendas three business days before the meeting, and post their minutes within 30 days after meetings, etc. 
· The next SOLAR meeting is scheduled for April 3rd. He also said that he only has three more SOLAR meetings left under his term; it is bittersweet, and he is ready to go out strong. He is also working on updating all the club documents before he leaves, and he is ready to train whoever takes his position and show them the ropes. 
IX. Treasury Report







  For Possible Action
· None. 
X. Student Advocate’s Report





     Information Only
Student Advocate Adriana Mendez discussed current GBC events and items concerning 
SGA:
· Advocate Mendez said that it has been a busy past few weeks. Monday last week, she and Tech Prep Coordinator, Heather Steel, met with three high school classes through WebCampus, using video caption, and talked to them about tech prep and about GBC. This will be the first time the both of them have done this. 
· Tuesday of last week, they met with two students from West Wendover High School who came down for a campus tour, and they are interested in the Career and Technical Education Programs. Wednesday, also last week, they held their GBC and School District partnerships workshops. Four counties were present, and about 70 people attended. Renee Davis from the system office attended to give a presentation about the 15- to- Finish campaign, and it was a good experience to see where GBC needs help and to see where they can assist NSHE system office in any way possible.

· She, Mindy Caskey, and Cassandra Stahlke traveled to Reno on Sunday for the 7th Annual American Indian Native Alaskan Education Summit which was on Monday and Tuesday. It was a good experience, and they were able to network with various individuals throughout the state of Nevada. GBC had a booth, and they have been there all seven years. They were able to visit with a few students who were interested in attending GBC, and who were looking at the Career and Technical Programs. 
XI. Senator Reports







     Information Only
A. Battle Mountain
· Senator Linville said that their T-shirt Tuesdays have had good participation, and the first one was GBC shirts, their next theme is going to be ugly shirts. She is currently planning graduation with Center Director, Ami Rogers. 
B. Elko

· Senator B. Powell said that it was March Madness Week this week, and they had a good turnout for all of their events. Monday was Bracket Day, and they had passed out brackets to students; Tuesday was a free day; Wednesday was Midnight Basketball, and they had a good turnout and a lot of fun; Thursday was their Movie Night and they showed American Hustle; and they will be having Friday Follies after the meeting. 
C. Ely

· None. 
D. Pahrump
· None due to technical difficulties.
E. Winnemucca
· Senator Poulsen said that their Leprechaun Spotting went over very well. The students found all of them on the first day. She and Senator Ramirez are on the Graduation Committee for Winnemucca, and they have already started planning for their graduation dinner. 
XII. Committee Reports






     Information Only
A. Bylaws Revision

· None.

B. Community Outreach

· None.

C. Facilities
· None.

D. Programming Board

· None.
XIII. Unfinished Business
· None.
XIV. New Business
A. Battle Born Veterans Club: Start-Up Funds
 

  For Possible Action
Secretary Saili moved to approve the request by Battle Born Veterans Club Vice President, Yezenia Poulsen’s, request of a cap of $1,000.00 in SGA funding to be transferred to the Battle Born Veterans Club account for Start-Up Funds to be used by the club. Vice President Duran seconded.  DISCUSSION: Vice President of The Battle Born Veterans Club, Yezenia Poulsen and President Joe Micke, said that this money will be used for club t-shirts and a guidon. Their club has been discussing different ideas for the use of the money; they are requesting this money to fund their future events, fundraisers, etc. with hopes of making enough money from their events to fund their club and not be dependent on SGA funding. Secretary Saili said that they are a very active club on campus, helping out with Edibles for Education. They have a lot of members attend their meetings, and they get a lot done. Vice President Duran said that at least one member from their club has attended the SOLAR meetings since they were sanctioned. Secretary Saili and Vice President Duran give them their full support. Senator Poulsen abstained, motion passes. 
B. Ely Annual GBC Family Easter Egg Hunt



  For Possible Action
Senator K. Powell moved to approve Senator Paula Moore’s request of a cap of $100.00 to purchase supplies and prizes, and a cap of $120.00 to purchase snacks and candy for an Easter Egg Hunt to be held at the Ely Center on April 19th, 2014. Senator Phizacklea seconded.  DISCUSSION: President Porter reported in the absence of Senator Moore. He said that the agenda request said that this will be their third annual egg hunt. The money is to purchase plastic eggs and individual wrapped candy to go inside the eggs. Motion passes unanimously. 
C. Ely Center Graduation Dinner




  For Possible Action
Senator Poulsen moved to approve Senator Paula Moore’s request of a cap of $100.00 to purchase supplies, and a cap of $400.00 to purchase food and refreshments for the 2014 Ely Center Graduation Dinner to be held at the Ely Center on May 14th, 2014. Senator B. Powell seconded.  DISCUSSION: President Porter reported in the absence of Senator Moore. He said that this a formal dinner and it is held at the end of every Spring Semester for the graduates from the Ely Center. He also said that he attended last year, and it was very well put together. Motion passes unanimously. 
D. Replenish Water Supply





  For Possible Action
Senator B. Powell moved to approve Vice President Isaac Duran’s request a cap of $200.00 to purchase water to replenish the SGA water supply for SGA activities to be held on the Elko Campus during the Spring Semester at GBC. Senator K. Powell seconded. DISCUSSION: Vice President Duran said that they provide water at all of the events and usually purchase a bulk supply of cases so that they do not constantly have to buy more. They didn’t do it at the beginning of this semester because they didn’t need it, and because there is not much time left in the semester he is requesting a small amount. Motion passes unanimously. 
E. SB 391 Discussion





  For Possible Action
SGA Officers discussed the Nevada Senate Bill 391, the funding of Nevada’s Community Colleges, and the activity of the Committee to Conduct an Interim Study Concerning Community Colleges’ Subcommittees.  The SGA also considered adopting a position on the bill. DISCUSSION: President Porter said that there have been many events that have led up to the creation of this proposed bill. When the recession started and many of the colleges had to make budget cuts NSHE created a different funding formula based off of completions rather than enrollment, which was supposed to assist in these hard times, and was implemented last year. Unfortunately this did not benefit Great Basin College through the distribution of funds among the system and more cuts have been made. The challenging situations that the community colleges of Nevada are in have caught the attention of the Legislature and that has led to the creation of an interim study, two subcommittees, and SB 391. President Curtis said that the idea of this bill is to have the Community Colleges to be transferred to the K-12 Department of Education. Their administrations will be transferred to Department of Education and they will be separated from the Nevada System of Higher System (NSHE), so they will no longer answer to the Board of Regents. President Curtis said that SB 391 was initially presented to take the community colleges away from the oversight of NSHE. He also said that it will lead to an interim committee to study the funding of community colleges in Nevada. The SGA Officers thoroughly discussed the different scenarios that could result from action by a bill such as this one. It was agreed that any result that would end up costing more money, such as creating a whole new system for community colleges, was probably not the best course to take. The Officers also said that their opinions may become readily available to them at a later date. Their discussions of SB 391 will continue. No action taken. 
XV. Public Comment







     Information Only
· Secretary Saili thanked Tommy Miller for attending their meetings; it’s always good to see students who are involved and are interested.

· President Porter wished everyone a safe spring break, and to be ready for April because it will be busy.

ADJOURNED 1:59PM

DATE: __________________

SGA PRESIDENT: _____________________________ 
